
From: Veldran, Katherine
To: Baker, Josh <JoshBaker@gov.sc.gov>

Date: 10/12/2015 11:11:44 AM
Subject: RE: Fair Meeting

No worries. I'll call him to reschedule. 
KV

From: Baker, Josh
Sent: Monday, October 12, 2015 10:47 AM
To: Veldran, Katherine
Subject: Fair Meeting

I have to be at the SEOC today; will likely be in meetings until 3:30 - can we push fair out or reschedule?

I'm sorry about this; I know that it's short notice.

Thanks,

Josh

Joshua D. Baker
Deputy Chief of Staff
Office of Governor Nikki R. Haley
803.734.5153 (o) 803.351.0981 (c)
joshbaker@gov.sc.gov
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